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Council Direction: 

At the November 8th, 2011 Planning Committee meeting, a Petition was received from 
the residents of Glover Road requesting the installation of a cul-de-sac north of no. 580 
Glover Road.  The Petition related to Report PED11199 - Housekeeping Amendments, 
Maple Leaf Foods on Glover Road.  Staff was directed to report back to Public Works 
Committee. 

Information: 

In a report to Committee and Council on April 11, 2012, staff advised that the analysis 
required to address the Petition from the residents of Glover Road at the south limits of 
the Red Hill Business Park South (RHBPS) lands would be included in the 
Transportation Master Plan Addendum for the Business Park under the direction of 
Planning and Economic Development.  Subsequent to that report a public information 
session was held on June 25th, 2012 as well as meetings with EMS, Development 
Engineering, and Operations and Waste Management staff to discuss road closure 
options and cross-section design alternatives to physically address the residents’ 
concerns.  Evaluation of the proposed alternatives has been based on various criteria 
including social effects, road maintenance, EMS response times, land requirements, 
and financial impacts. 

A second public information centre is scheduled for late November to present the 
results of additional analysis of the Glover Road alternatives. The final report will be 
authored by Planning and Economic Development staff and will recommend preferred 
alternatives for the overall Park Road network, including Glover Road.  That document 
will be presented to Planning Committee and Council in the first or second quarter of 
2013. 


